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Summary of the Parish Council meeting which was held on 2 October 


	Following the opening formalities it was noted that the fallen tree on the public footpath had been cleared, the potholes at the western end of The Street had been repaired, but that the hedge between 7 The Street and Willow House had not been cut back. The Clerk would ask Highways to follow this up with the owner.


	No planning applications had been received since the previous meeting. It was noted that the District Council had approved the proposals at Dane House, Jenever 100 The Street, Bedfords, Spring Cottage 118 The Street, and the Langor Hand Car Wash. However it application for an additional Duck Rearing Unit and barn had been refused – reasons for the decision can be viewed on the District Council website � HYPERLINK "https://idoxpa.north-norfolk.gov.uk/online-applications/" �https://idoxpa.north-norfolk.gov.uk/online-applications/� using the reference PF/17/0862. 


	A couple of other planning matters were also raised. Firstly it was noted that two sites in Kettlestone had been identified in the District Council’s call for sites and included in a HELAA (Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment) appraisal. The sites were at Manor Farm (with capacity for 13 houses) and the old pub site on The Street / Holbrigg Lane (with capacity for 38 houses). A further two sites had been rejected because the capacity was too small. It was also noted that a couple of sites identified in Fakenham would bring development right to the Kettlestone Parish boundary. It was emphasised that the purpose of the HELAA was to test whether there is sufficient land to meet the Objectively Assessed Need (OAN) for North Norfolk District Council and to identify where this may be located. The HELAA does not allocate land for development or determine whether a site should be given planning permission for development. It will be for the Local Plan and the formal planning process to identify and allocate sites for development and to determine any application in accordance with local and national planning policy. Secondly it was noted that the caravan on the field between Willow House and 7 The Street had not been vacated as it should have been some months ago. This would be raised with the District Council Enforcement officer.


	It was noted that Historic England was in the process of requesting that the War Memorial in the Churchyard is given listed building status.


	








Planning Applications for change of use from light industrial to residential at Church Farm Barn and East Barn: North Norfolk District Council ref: PU/17/1660 & PU/17/1663. Prior approval is part of the new legislation (General Permitted Development Order 2016 Schedule 2 Class PA) under which applicants can apply for prior approval for change of use from B1 (light industrial) to C (residential) before putting in a full planning application for the design etc of the residential dwelling/s. The Planning Authority assesses the prior application against criteria in four areas: B1 use (the applicant has to provide evidence that the building was used for light industrial use); transport and highways; contamination; flood risk.


If prior approval is granted there would still need to be a full planning application (with the usual consultations). The development would have to be on the footprint of the existing buildings. The new rules override the Local Development Framework criteria for no development in the ‘countryside’ area of Kettlestone.


Members of the public can submit comments directly to the District Council as well as making their views known to the Parish Council. 


The Parish Council will be submitting a response by 3 November.








Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on  


20 November.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.





  





Kettlestone Parish Council email notification


The Parish Council invites you to be part of an email database to be used to notify parishioners of urgent and / or important matters which cannot wait until the next newsletter e.g. major planning applications, health and safety issues. Your details will only be used for this purpose and will not be passed on to other people or organisations. If you would like to be included in the database, please send your email address too � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonepc@googlemail.com" �kettlestonepc@googlemail.com� with ‘Kettlestone email database’ in the subject box.





Norfolk County Council encourages members of the public to report highways defects such as potholes, obstructions on the road and damaged signs. You can do this via the County Council website and app � HYPERLINK "https://apps.norfolk.gov.uk/HighwaysDefect/" �https://apps.norfolk.gov.uk/HighwaysDefect/� which includes a map for pin-pointing the location.





Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


12 Nov: 10.50 Remembrance Service 


19 Nov: 8 am Holy Communion 


  3 Dec: 11 am Eucharist


17 Dec: 8 am Holy Communion


22 Dec: 7 pm Carol Service – followed by seasonal refreshments in the Village Hall.


� HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneallsaintschurch.org.uk/" �http://kettlestoneallsaintschurch.org.uk/�





An old friend makes a visit


Dulcie Linnell moved away from the village a few years ago but she will be back in the area at the end of November.  On the afternoon of Sat. 25 Nov. she would like to visit Kettlestone and see as many of her friends as possible. If you would like to meet her again please let me (878525) or Pat (878293) know so that we can decide where we could have a get-together.





HARVEST FESTIVAL: A big thank you to all those who helped in any way to make the service and the supper such a happy and enjoyable event. The church was resplendent with flowers and Autumn produce and the PCC would like to say how much we appreciated all the kind comments and expressions of thanks that we received during harvest week. We were pleased to welcome Revd. Alan Elkins, The Rural Dean as our guest preacher and as always Jean Seppings, our caterer excelled again with the unforgettable steak pie.


Our next major service will be REMEMBRANCE DAY on Sunday 9 November and we hope that many of you will join us to honour those who fought and died from our village , nationally and worldwide. We meet in Church at 10.50 am ready to proceed outside and gather around the War Memorial for the first part of the service and the two minute silence at 11 am. We then return to Church for the rest of the service.  After the service please join us for coffee.


Looking ahead, please keep this date in your diary: Friday 22 December is our Carol Service at 7.30pm. If you have a favourite Carol that you would like included please let me know and of course any readings or poems. The carols will be followed with seasonal mulled wine and mince pies in the Village Hall with best wishes from the PCC and the Village Hall Committee.                Mary Townsin, Churchwarden





Churchyard Tidy


It was a good day. An excellent band of helpers cleared ivy and other vegetation from walls, long lost graves were uncovered, coppice growth felled, an overgrown hedge cut hard back and a magnificent bonfire consumed all the debris thus created! And to cap it all, an excellent Ploughman’s lunch followed. The churchyard looks as well cared for now as it has done for a long time.


Sincere thanks to all the hewers, haulers, cutters, trimmers, bonfire attendant and supplier of sustenance; it was indeed a good day and look upon your works with pride!


Roger Townsin, Kettlestone PCC











Kettlestone Village Hall


Village Hall Roof: Our insurance company has advised us that to maintain the validity of our buildings policy the roof needs to be guaranteed as sound for the next 5 years. The recommendation we have received from a buildings surveyor is that it is time the old asbestos covering was replaced with a new roof and so we have started to fund raise with the hope that the work can be carried out next year.





Friday mornings: 9.30 -10.30 am: Pilates £3 





Sunday 5 Nov 10 am -12: Bonfire Breakfast


Come and enjoy breakfast and a chat. FREE:  Donations to the Hall Roof Fund welcome.





Thurs 16 Nov 7.30 pm: The Netherlands in WW2: a child’s life & resistance under German Occupation, Talk by Huib van Hoeven (retired Commander Royal Netherlands Navy Mine Disposal Squadron).


£5 (incl. tea/coffee & cake): Book with Judith 851633





Fri 17 Nov from 7 pm in the bar: Scrabble Club





Fri 24 Nov from 7 pm in the bar: Carpet Bowls





Tues 28 Nov Games Afternoon Come along and play board games or join in with the art group to create your own masterpiece. £3 Tea and cake included.





Sat 2 Dec: 7pm: Keeper’s Daughter Theatre Company


Presents A CHRISTMAS CAROL An adaptation of Dickens’ famous story (suitable for adults & children)


Adults £10 (to include a glass of wine or soft drink), Children £5, Family ticket £20


Book with Judith 851633


Sat 16 Dec: 7.30 pm: CHRISTMAS DINNER


This year we will be serving slow roast pork with braised red cabbage and apple followed by a choice of desserts.


Tickets £12.50. This is a popular event: please book early with Judith (851633)








Fakenham Parish Church Christmas Tree Festival 30th Nov to 7th Dec 2017 between 10am and 8pm daily (12.00pm - 8.00pm on Sunday 3rd). This year proceeds from Great & Little Snoring WI Christmas Tree will be going to Wells Community Hospital Trust Dementia Activities (free activities include singing, games, art and reminiscence morning) open to everyone in Norfolk.








FAKENHAM CHORAL SOCIETY CHRISTMAS CONCERT


 Sat 16th Dec at 7.30pm in Fakenham Parish Church


Special guest, Oliver Wass - a young harpist who was awarded the coveted Guildhall Gold Medal in 2016 -  will be accompanying the ladies of the choir in a magical candlelit performance of Benjamin Britten’s ‘Ceremony of Carols’ in Part One. In Part Two he will be joined by two colleagues on the flute and viola, who together make up the Pelléas Ensemble, accompanying a varied selection of carols. Refreshments in the interval. Tickets: £12 (under 18s free) from Mary (878525), Gill (878639), Barbara (878790), or 01485 544335. 











